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From the Acting Principal Mr John Abrahams 
Deputy Principal  

Identity &Mission

Issue 4	 18 March 2016

Welcome to term three!

We especially welcome new staff members, students and families to Whitefriars.

Our first week of this term is ‘Social Justice Week’ and the students and staff have fully supported it. The focus of the week was about highlighting 
the need for all of us to foster equality amongst all cultures, races and gender. This was a fitting theme as we celebrate on Saturday 16 July, the Feast 
of Our Lady of Mount Carmel. This Feast Day is celebrated by all Carmelite Communities across the world. For us here at Whitefriars we celebrated 
with a large number gathering at the College Chapel for our annual Mother and Son Mass. 

The College will further celebrate this important Feast day later in the term, when the weather will hopefully be a lot kinder for the many activities 
and celebrations that are planned.

The Carmelite devotion to Mary is seen as a way for us to get to know Christ better. The richness of knowing the Mother allows us to get to know the 
Son. This recent article I wrote takes up this theme. 

At a recent KAIROS Retreat for the Year 11 students, past College Captain, Jonathon Deller (Class of 2012), gave a talk to the retreatants and in his 
presentation he used a quote he had borrowed from Mark Bolton, senior coach of the Carlton Football Club. Bolton challenged his new coaching team at 
the start of the season with: 

‘No one knows us as Carlton people… there is a difference between “I work at Carlton and I am Carlton.”’

Jonathon rephrased the statement for the students: ‘…there is a difference between “I attend Whitefriars or I AM Whitefriars.”’ The look of approval of the 
latter was very much evident on the student faces.

So, what does “I AM Whitefriars” mean? 

Any attempt to try and articulate what “I AM Whitefriars” means is always going to come up short. For starters, it doesn’t mean it’s a title solely owned by 
the present students of the College. It is a statement that anyone who has been connected with the College can claim ownership of. Why? To “be Whitefriars” 
refers to more than buildings and beautiful surroundings, it is a belief, a faith statement, a purpose and way of life. It lives in the centre of our being, and 
speaks of who we are as a people. 
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Principal’s report  - continued
The late Fr. Noel Kierce O.Carm, always insisted that the most important gift we can offer the students (past and present), staff and families of our College, 
is to be able to find the presence of God in each person. In some cases a tough assignment, but if we are truly committed to embracing and to living out our 
Carmelite Charism of Prayer, Community and Action, then welcoming and celebrating the presence of God in each member of our community is what St 
Paul writes about when he says; “…in belonging to each other, we belong to Christ.’ (2Cor10:7)

The Carmelite tenet of Contemplation (Prayer) means to contemplate the face of Jesus, the humanity of Jesus and the flesh of Jesus. Contemplation is the 
depth of prayer that doesn’t mean you have to leave the flesh behind in order to discover divinity. Nor do you have to leave the humanity behind to discover 
God. To contemplate the face of Jesus is to contemplate the humanity of Jesus and the flesh of Jesus and to discover that he is not totally distant and 
removed from us, but is a God who is always and only in the flesh. 

Our God is the flesh of human experience; of human events, the mess, the sweat, blood and tears, that’s where God is to be found, in each person. 

Our challenge is to discover at the heart of those we meet, the extraordinary presence of Jesus by learning Christ from Mary. 

Who better can teach us more about Christ than the one who knows him best? Mary can help us to discover God’s ways, to understand his message and to 
bring to Christ with Mary our humanity, our lives. Mary shared her life from the moment the child stirred in her womb right through to the bitter end. She 
becomes more and more like the one whom she bore and the same is the call to all of us. In other words, Mary moulds us, shapes us as she did Jesus. That’s 
what is meant by contemplating Christ with her. Simply, it is wanting and finding the presence of God in each other.

On a final but sad note we ask that you keep James Barclay Year 9L and his family in your houghts and prayers after the recent loss of his grandfather. 
May the Lord welcome him into His keeping.

Almae In Fide Parentis
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Learning @ Whitefriars
Mr Mark Ashmore
Deputy Principal - 

Learning and Teaching 

Subject Selection

Year 10 Senior Pathways Parent Information Evening – Wednesday 20 July, McPhee Gym, 6.30pm

On Wednesday 20 July, the College will host a Senior Pathways Information Evening for Year 10 parents. This is an important evening to receive 
pathway information about the VCE, VET and VCAL programs and subject selection information.

The information provided during the evening will include careers, pathways and specific Learning Area details that will help students and parents 
make informed decisions about his future pathway based on his strengths, interests, further study options, possible career choices and future 
aspirations.

Subject selection forms for each family will be provided during the evening.

Year 9 Parent Information Evening – Wednesday 3 August, Theatre, 7pm

On Wednesday 3 August, the College will provide Year 9 parents with information pertaining to their son’s subject selection. In 2017, the College is 
implementing the Victorian Curriculum F-10 so there is significant changes for students entering into Year 10. In responding to student, parent and 
staff feedback from the recent CIS surveys, the new curriculum will provide greater student choice of subjects at Year 10. 

The information provided during the evening will include subject information, the renewed process for making subject selections, and possible 
opportunities moving into the Senior Years.

Subject selection forms for each family will be provided during the evening.

The Middle Years and Senior Years Curriculum Handbooks that contain important subject and pathway 
information will be available next week for all students in Years 7-11.

What our children really need to learn - Confidence

In engaging with our Learning @ Whitefriars document, students are encouraged to develop 
dispositions to reflect critically; to be open to feedback and develop a growth mindset; to take risks, 
experiment, practise and persevere; and be to responsible for their learning.

http://www.whitefriars.vic.edu.au/learning-at-whitefriars

Guy Claxton and Bill Lucas, in their book Educating Ruby – what our children really need to learn? 
highlights how parents can support their son in developing these dispositions for learning as well as confidence.

Being confident involves developing and using a growth mindset, being a can-do person and being able to act independently. A growth mindset 
is founded on self-belief. Children who believe they can get better at things, it turns out, normally can – with practice and determination. The fixed 
mindset makes you fatalistic, so you don’t think it is worth doing the very things – practising and struggling – that could help you to improve.  
The best ways in which you can encourage your child to develop this kind of self-belief is to avoid too much generalised praise (Well done, Guy) or 
‘ability’ praise (Guy, you’re just a natural at this), and concentrate instead of giving really specific feedback to your child when he does things well  
(I really liked the way you spent extra time on your homework, Guy, and used the ideas your teacher had given you for writing interesting sentences). 
Guy, in this final example, is hearing that his effort paid off and, over time, he will see how valuable it is to go the extra mile. 

Another important job for parents and family members is to share things with which they are struggling. In this way, children learn that struggling 
and making mistakes are normal and healthy aspects of learning.

A real can-do confidence comes from experiences of planning and seeing difficult tasks through. A key part of such success involves the ability 
to set goals and then plan how you will achieve them. Homework provides a good opportunity to help your child break a task down into smaller 
components, think through how long each part might take, make a plan, do it and then, whenever possible, talk about how it went.

A good read to help understand more about developing confidence is Carol Dweck’s Mindset.

Claxton, G. & Lucas, B., Educating Ruby – what our children really need to learn? (Carmarthen, Wales: Crown House Publishing, 2015).

http://www.whitefriars.vic.edu.au/learning-at-whitefriars
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Congratulations Ben Simmons
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to former Whitefriars Student Ben Simmons who 
was taken by the Philadelphia 76ers with the first pick at the 2016 
NBA draft. 
 
Ben won the Most Valuable Player award in our Year 7 Division 1 
Basketball side; and Year 8 Division 1 basketball while he attended 
our College.  

Book now for student individual coaching in public speaking and debating 

Monday 25 July  -  www.trybooking.com/LVOK

Students in Years 7-12 have the opportunity for individual communications skills development with Schools Debating and Public Speaking 

Specialist Elaine Doyle - Train to Speak.

Elaine will be working with our Year 8 and Year 9 students in public speaking workshops early in Term 3 and has offered our students the 

opportunity to work individually with her to become confident influential speakers. 

Elaine works extensively with Secondary and Primary schools as a co-curricular specialist - taking advanced speakers to the next level 

and developing the confidence and speaking skills of less confident students. A winner of 24 public speaking titles, keynote speaker and 

communications coach for small to medium business owners. Adjudicator for VCAA, DAV and Toastmasters International.
Students are encouraged to use this time to work on an upcoming speaking opportunity:

•	 Classroom Oral Presentation

•	 Speech Contest

•	 Leadership Speech

•	 Debating Preparation

•	 Interview technique 

Students can email Mrs Doyle any preparation notes/speech outlines for review prior to the coaching session to work on during the session.
In these 25 minute individual coaching sessions, students will be given personalised individual feedback on their speaking strengths and 
strategies to develop their communications skills further and sent a written summary. 

Venue:  Whitefriars College	 Date: Monday 25 July 2016		   

Booking:  Book online $75 per session. Places limited to 10 students. www.trybooking.com/LVOK 

More information:  Elaine Doyle elaine@traintospeak - www.traintospeak.com
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Academic Enrichment
Mr Ashley Payne

Academic Enrichment 
Coordinator 
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ICAS Digital Technologies Results

A number of science enrichment students last term competed in the ICAS Digital Technologies competition. The competition explored general 
computer skills drawn from a range of curriculum areas and focussing on a variety of computing contexts. I would like to acknowledge the boys 
from Years 7 to 9 who completed. 

Of particular note was Jayden Bardrick, of Year 8, who scored in the 98 percentile of all Australian schools who competed and received the award of 
‘Distinction’ for his efforts – A fantastic result for Jayden. Notable mentions must also go to Vincent Konynenburg (Year 8) and Lachlan Tham (Year 
9) who performed splendidly with the award of ‘Distinction’ for the competition. Results this year were exceptional and well exceeded expectation. 
A special note of thanks to Dr Stephen Goodall (Science Enrichment) and Mr Kristian Height (Learning Leader – Science) for organising and 
coordinating these enrichment offerings for our more able students.

ICAS Science Competition 2016 
 
Last term students in Years 9 and 10 had the opportunity to participate in the annual ICAS (International Competitions 
and Assessment for Schools) Science Competition for 2016. Organised and coordinated by Dr Stephen Goodall (Science 
Enrichment), the ICAS competition is skill-based and includes subject contexts of Earth and Beyond, Energy and Change, Life 
and Living, Natural and Processed Materials and assesses skills in interpreting data, applying data and higher order skills. 

I am pleased to announce that the results for this competition were exceptional. A summary of results are presented below. 
Well done boys! 
 

First Name Last Name Year Award

Marci Signor 9 D

Mitchell Guest 9 D

Ronan Oppy 9 D

Liam Jones 9 D

Matthew Yao 9 D

Patrick Daly 9 C

Lachlan Santamaria 9 C

Aashutosh Sapkota 9 C

Cameron Hayes 9 C

Noah Pryor 9 C

Zayne Aicher 9 C

Daniel Almaraz 9 C

Hugh Parrott 9 C

Dylan Wade 9 C

Alex Vander 9 C

Liam Worner 9 C

JARRED DORMEHL 10 C
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Careers News Mrs Anna Gasparini
Careers Adviser
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FOCUS ON OPEN DAYS: Each year in August and September, vocational and tertiary institutions open their doors to the public to showcase the 
amazing features they have to offer, including courses, scholarships, student services, facilities, and accommodation etc. Open days are exciting 
with lots of activities going on including live bands, BBQs, competitions, information sessions, art displays and drama performances. If you are 
considering studying a vocational (e.g., TAFE) or higher education (e.g., university) course after school, it is essential that you attend open days, as 
you will be able to: 

Get a feel for the culture of the campus

Learn about courses and career options

Undertake campus and accommodation tours led by current students

Speak directly to students and lecturers about the courses or careers you are interested in

Compare the course areas you are interested in at different institutions

Learn about student sports and societies you can join and be active in

Get course counselling and guidance

Attend information sessions and workshops

Watch live demonstrations

Listen to bands, eat lots of food, participate in activities and have fun!
 
Further, attending open days will prepare you for courses you may apply for that require you to undertake an interview as part of the selection 
process. By now you should have identified institutions you would like to visit, found out their open day dates and downloaded their open day 
programs. Once you have the programs, make a list of the information sessions you would like to attend. If you have time, try and attend information 
sessions on topics like pathways, VTAC, scholarships, accommodation and overseas exchange programs.  If you are unsure what to ask on the day, 
Victoria University has developed some questions you can ask:

Are there any prerequisite subjects I need to study for this course?

What study scores/ATAR do I need to achieve to get into this course?

Do I need to attend an audition, have an interview or present a folio as part of the selection process?

Are there any other ways into this course other than through a VTAC application?

Can I do a vocational course first which might then lead into a university course?

What is the difference between TAFE and university study?

If I can’t get into this course, is there a similar course at this institution I can apply for?

What are the core subjects for this course and are there any electives?

How many hours per week are spent in class and can I study part time?

Can I defer the course?

What kind of jobs do graduates of this course generally get?

Are there any scholarships available?

 
UPCOMING OPEN DAYS: (Refer to the Open Day Calendar for a full listing of Open Days)

•	 July 29: Kangan Batman, Broadmeadows, http://bit.ly/29vg4TG 

•	 July 31: Swinburne University, Hawthorn, http://bit.ly/1FRMN40 

•	 July 31: Australian College of Sports Therapy, Melbourne, http://bit.ly/1UgYWkV 

Click here for latest Careers Newsletters

Click here for the Open Day Calendar NSW VIC & ACT

http://bit.ly/29vg4TG
http://bit.ly/1FRMN40
http://bit.ly/1UgYWkV
http://intranet.whitefriars.vic.edu.au/students/careers/Careers/Forms/AllItems.aspx?RootFolder=%2Fstudents%2Fcareers%2FCareers%2F2015%20Careers%20Newsletters&FolderCTID=0x0120003C8C4118E412FD4FA7795F8438B8ECAE&View=%7bFE6740A0-098E-41E9-9EBD-D8DB94B9BEBC%7d
http://intranet.whitefriars.vic.edu.au/infide/2016/Open%20Day%20Calendar-%20NSW%20VIC%20ACT%202016.pdf
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Hi everyone,

Just a bit of info on a couple of exciting competitions the English Learning Area  
has planned for the coming weeks.

The annual Whitefriars Effective Speaking competition is fast approaching once more. In previous years 
we have had stunning performances of great character and articulate speech come from the various 
talented students that have entered. On 18 August in the theatre for Year 7-10 students, there are 
various themes that correspond to each year level including a motivational/persuasive speech on ‘uniqueness’ for the Year 7s, the 
famous ‘Balloon Debate’ for the 
Year 8s, a speech about a local hero for the Year 9s and for the Year 10s:  a piece of slam poetry in response to the 2016 College 
theme of ‘Become’. I remember in previous years watching many awesome speeches and incredible performances that wowed the 
audience and I’m sure this year will be no exception.

Along with this fantastic award, the English Learning Area is promoting a number of competitions involving writing in the coming weeks and 
months. The ShareTale literary award encourages students to write an opened themed story of 1000 words or more and submit it by Friday 2 
September, the Write4Fun competition also encourages students to write a short story to win great prizes including a $500 Rebel voucher, $1000 
in cash and more. Another competition is the La Trobe Young Writers award in which Year 10 students submit a creative writing piece under the 
theme of ‘space’ to try and win cash for them and their school. Finally, The 2016 Simpson Prize Question, has students respond whether they agree 
or disagree to the following prompt “The experience of Australian soldiers on the Western Front in 1916 has been largely overlooked in accounts of 
World War One.”

Further information can be found here: http://intranet.whitefriars.vic.edu.au/workspaces/english/SitePages/Home.aspx

I encourage everyone eligible to enter; it’s a great way to win prizes for yourselves and the College and you never know what hidden writing talents 
you may have hidden within.

Good luck.

English Mrs Jill Fitzsimons
Learning Leader - English

Tim Mason 
English Captain

Swimming Carnivals Mr Brad Bird
Deputy Principal - Students

Dear Parents and Guardians,

I am writing to remind you that the College’s Inter-House Swimming carnivals will be held next Friday 22 July, at the Nunawading Pool, just off 
Husband Road, Forest Hill (Melway reference: Map 62, F2).  The Senior Carnival (for students in Years 10-12) will commence at 9am (please note that 
students must be there by 8.30am) and conclude at 11.30am.  The Junior Carnival (for students in Years 7-9) will commence at 12.30pm (please 
note that students must be there by 12 noon) and conclude at 3.30pm. 

I am also writing to ask for your support in ensuring that your son is present on the day.  The carnivals are, of course, an important part of the total 
curriculum of the College and as such attendance is compulsory for all students.  Even if students are unable to participate in events they can assist 
staff with administrative tasks and, of course, their support for their fellow House students is always much appreciated. 

Any student not in attendance on the day will be asked to provide a letter signed by a parent explaining his absence.  He will be required to present 
this note to his Pastoral Care teacher on Tuesday 26 July.  Students who do not follow this procedure or who cannot satisfactorily explain their 
absence on the day will be required to attend the College on Saturday 13 August, between 9am and 12 noon.  I would ask you, of course, to resist 
any inappropriate attempt by your son to enlist your support to avoid attendance at the carnival.

Further details regarding College expectations of students and details regarding transport arrangements for the day will be given to students. 
 
Transport Arrangements 
Details regarding transport arrangements and chartered buses may be obtained by clicking on the link below.  
http://intranet.whitefriars.vic.edu.au/transport/SitePages/Swimming-Carnival.aspx If you have any enquiries regarding transport arrangements, 
please do not hesitate to contact Mr Trent Collins , Acting Bus Coordinator at the College on 9872 8200.

Finally, on behalf of the College may I extend to you a warm invitation to attend one (or both!) of the swimming carnivals.  They are always, happy, 
noisy, spirited and colourful events, much enjoyed by all who attend.

http://intranet.whitefriars.vic.edu.au/transport/SitePages/Swimming-Carnival.aspx
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Lisieux House has built on our great start to the year throughout Term 2. During the term we had many activities occurring in the house including 
one of the most important days of the year for the House; our House feast day. The day provided an opportunity for staff and students to come 
together and celebrate our House Patron St Therese of Lisieux over a celebration of Mass and lunch. Lisieux also raised money for the Reach 
Foundation, our House charity. Both staff and students are to be commended for their incredible fund raising generosity through-out the week 
towards such an important organisation. Furthermore, the Peer Support program was conducted with the Year 7 cohort of Lisieux House.  
The program was run over the course of the term with the help of several senior students from Year 11 and was successful in furthering relationships 
between the senior and junior students of the House. It was also a good chance for the newest members of Lisieux to get to know more friendly faces 
around the College. The College also conducted a Grandparents Day, where the Year 7s shared a morning with their grandparents to show them the 
work they have been doing through-out the year and then shared morning tea and liturgy together, which proved to be a very successful event. 

Will and I would like to congratulate all members of Lisieux on a great term for the House and look to forward to the swimming carnival next week. 

Lisieux House Ms Amanda Hourigan 
Head of House - Lisieux

Jack Roughsedge House Captain 
Will Fernandez House Vice Captain
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On behalf of the Whitefriars Sustainability and Environment Team, welcome back to Term 3! This term is bursting with sustainable and environment 
activities for students and staff to get involved.   

•	 Plastic Free July Challenge (11 - 13 July) 

•	 Bike Recycling and donation to CERES (15 July)

•	 Green Pledge Year 7 Presentation (TBC)

•	 Mullum Mullum Creek Ecological Survey Dusk Bushwalk (28 July @ 5.30pm)

•	 Health, PE and Enviro Week (29 August to 3 September)

•	 Victorian School Gardens Awards grant plant purchasing

•	 Monday lunchtime environment activities at Outdoor Learning Centre

Plastic Free July Campaign 
Plastic Free July is the latest challenge from Clean Up Australia. Plastics is the Number 1 source of rubbish in Australia. This month, take the 
challenge to reduce plastic waste. It can be as easy as saying NO to that plastic bag at the checkout, taking your own cup to the café for your 
morning coffee or refusing the plastic straw. Use containers in your lunchbox instead of cling wrap or plastic bags. For more information visit, http://
lnk.tractionnext.com/l/AsUfsbqpTkmf_MefIIY8OVY?utm_source=TractionNext&utm_medium=Email&utm_content=June+2016+update&utm_
campaign=June+2016

The Green Pledge will be visiting our Year 7s this term to present ways to be environmentally responsibility.  
Students will learn about environment issues and be inspired to take action. The aim is to create long-term 
environmental responsible gentlemen who, when given the training, tools and opportunities, can use and 
develop their creativity and personal talents to embrace sustainable ideas and practices. Students will pledge 
to make 3 changes to their daily routine for one week. For example, opt for PT, having rubbish free lunches, 
changing their diets, learning about environmental causes and being involved with petitions or discussions, 
take part in a college environment project, host an environment movie night etc. The week of action will run 
first week of September. For more information visit www.thegreenpledge.net/page/schools.

Mullum Mullum Creek Dusk Bushwalk/Ecological Fieldwork – Thursday 28 July, 5.30 – 7pm @ College Bushland 
David De Angels, a former Whitefriars student, is inviting interested students, staff and parent groups to a College dusk bushwalk to complete 
important ecological fieldwork. David, an ecologist with Deakin University, has been commissioned to complete two ecological surveys of the 
endangered Powerful Owl. His first survey completed last month was successful in observing these shy native animals. Experience the Whitefriars 
bush at dusk, when the wildlife wakes up. David will give an interesting talk on the amazing Powerful Owl whilst using a variety of field work tricks to 
observe and record these significant native animals. Details are:

Date: Thursday 28 July

Time: 5.30 sharp – 7pm

Meet: Whitefriars College, 156 Park Road, Donvale. Please park at lower staff carpark (not main gate) and meet on canteen deck.  

You will need: warm clothes, sturdy shoes, torch (for navigation)

RSVP: jmenzies@whitefriars.vic.edu.au by 25 July.

SET News Ms Jo Menzies 
Environment Coordinator

http://lnk.tractionnext.com/l/AsUfsbqpTkmf_MefIIY8OVY?utm_source=TractionNext&utm_medium=Email&utm_content=June+2016+update&utm_campaign=June+2016
http://lnk.tractionnext.com/l/AsUfsbqpTkmf_MefIIY8OVY?utm_source=TractionNext&utm_medium=Email&utm_content=June+2016+update&utm_campaign=June+2016
http://lnk.tractionnext.com/l/AsUfsbqpTkmf_MefIIY8OVY?utm_source=TractionNext&utm_medium=Email&utm_content=June+2016+update&utm_campaign=June+2016
http://www.thegreenpledge.net/page/schools
mailto:jmenzies@whitefriars.vic.edu.au
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Newspaper Articles Research 
Need to research a topical issue?  Newspaper article resources provided by the College Library are available online 24/7 to the Whitefriars community 
via student laptops from the Whitefriars intranet > Library > Digital Library and include:

Explora (ANZ Reference Center): Includes a range of journal and newspaper articles, including The Age & Herald Sun

Echo: a place to find out which particular newspapers provide articles on the topics you want

ANZ Points of View: provides multiple sides of current issues, supported by credible articles

 
 
Lunchtimes in the Library 
The library has been bustling at recess and lunchtimes with students escaping the cold, wind and rain lately.  Students have been taking up the  
opportunity to play UNO, chess, Lego, and various card games, watch movies, attend book club, socialise and peruse books and magazines.   
Students and parents are welcome to contact us about suggestions for activities or book purchases. librarystaff@whitefriars.vic.edu.au 

	 	

Library Team:

Mrs Jenny Corbin (Library Leader), Ms Clare Vella (Teacher-Librarian), Mrs Dawn Jimenez and Mrs Claire Anderson (Library Technicians), Miss Keely 
Scicluna (Multi-Media Technician), Mrs Linda Whitby (Teacher Librarian and Literacy Advisor)

Contact Library:  librarystaff@whitefriars.vic.edu.au  Ph: 9872 8320  pening hours from term 3:  
8am – 4.30 Monday - Thursday  
8am – 3.30 Friday

Library News Mrs Jenny Corbin
Library Leader

mailto:librarystaff@whitefriars.vic.edu.au
mailto:librarystaff@whitefriars.vic.edu.au


Whitefriars College Inc.		 Telephone +613 9872 8200  Facsimile +613 9872 4343
156 Park Road     Donvale   Victoria   3111    Australia	  www.whitefriars.vic.edu.au
 Email info@whitefriars.vic.edu.au	  ABN  35 808 045 134 | REG A0029974Y | CRICOS 01680G

Belong.  Beli eve.  Become.
 Ju

ly
 - 

Au
gu

st
 2

01
6

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

18
Visual Arts Week

19
Visual Arts Week

20
Visual Arts Week 
Senior Pathways  

Information Evening 7-9pm

21
Visual Arts Week

Year 11 Student Leadership 
Program 3.30-4.30pm

22
House Swimming Carnival

25 
Student Free Day

Staff Professional Day

26
Kairos Camp Wyuna, 

Queesncliff

27
Kairos Camp Wyuna, 

Queesncliff
House Music Festival

28
Kairos Camp Wyuna, 

Queesncliff
House Music Festival

Year 9 Italian Immersion 
Camp

29
Kairos Camp Wyuna, 

Queesncliff
School Tree Day

1
Science Week 

College Open Morning 
Tour 9-10.30am

Year 8 OLP Parent  
Information evening

2
Science Week

English ICAS Competition

3
Science Week

Year 9 Parent Information  
Evening 7-8.30am

Year 7 SWOP Presentation 
6-8pm

4
Science Week

Year 11 Student Leadership 
Program 3.30-4.30pm

5
Science Week

Soreth House Feast Day 
Mass

8 
Year 11 PE Ski Camp 

Year 11 Course Advise 
Week

9 
Year 11 PE Ski Camp 

Year 11 Course Advise Week

10 
Year 11 PE Ski Camp 

Year 11 Course Advise Week

11 
Year 11 Course Advise Week 

Jazz Soiree 
Year 11 Student Leadership 

Program 3.30-4.30pm

12 
Year 11 Course Advise Week 

Trinity House Feast Day 
Mass

College Calendar

For more College events please log on to the intranet by clicking here.

Return to Home Page
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College Services Mrs Marie Cameron
College Services Coordinator

Dear Parents,

Thank you for returning your Manningham Raffle Books. Unfortunately we were not successful in any of the major prizes. I will give you our financial 
profit in the next In Fide.

Year 11 
You are reminded to make your bookings for the Year 11Formal. Contact Trybooking and make your payment then give me your guest list. These 
details should be finalised as soon as possible.

Lost Property 
We have a small amount of lost property it will be available from the Cupboard or the Canteen over the next week. If not claimed, it will be given to 
Uniform Exchange or forwarded to St. Vincent de Paul

Entertainment Books 
I only have 16 books left they will be available from my office for the next 2 weeks.

Thanks to all for the wonderful response to attend the Mother and Son Mass. Thanks to Mr John Abrahams 
for arranging the very beautiful Mass and members of the Music Staff for their attendance and support of 
this very special night. The Mothers have always celebrated this occasion since the College opened and in 
the last few years they have been accompanied by their Sons.

Third term can you believe it thanks to all the Mothers who have helped in Canteen and College Services this 
week. I look forward to catching up with you all.

Return to Home Page
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Uniform Exchange
Open Tuesdays 12.30 - 2pm

Bob Stewart Shop
Open Tuesdays and Thursdays  

12.30 - 2pm

The New Entertainment Book is now available from my Office.   
Click here for details on how to order your copy.

Your ‘investment’ of only $65 will give you hundreds of valuable up to 50% OFF and 2-for-1 offers for some of the best local restaurants, cafés,  
attractions, hotel accommodation, travel and more. So, whatever plan you have during any time of the year, you’ll get a great return on your  
investment! Plus, these offers can be used up until 1 June 2017.

Offers that you and your loved ones will enjoy:
“I have used Entertainment Book for hire cars, accommodation, meals, movies, chemist discounts, time zone, so many to mention. I have so far saved $1,750 
and am still using the book. I have been purchasing the entertainment book for over 10 years and already have my new book”  – Tanya W
Whether you purchase the Entertainment™ Book, or the new Entertainment™ Digital Membership for your smartphone, 20% of the proceeds of your  
purchase contributes to our fundraising cause. 

http://www.entbook.com.au/18438n9
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Kiwanis Club of Manningham 
Proudly supports 

A Trivia Night for HeartKids  
Saturday, 6 August 2016 

Whitefriars College 
Donvale, Victoria 3111 

 
The purpose for the Trivia Night is to raise funds to support HeartKids Victoria as 
well as other Kiwanis community projects. 
Kiwanis International, and our local club, has as at its central goal to work for the wellbeing 
of children. Your involvement in this Trivia Night will: 

 Help us support HeartKids Victoria 
 Provide funds for other projects in our local community 
 Impress others of your intelligence   

Saturday, 6 August 2016  7 for 7.30pm start 

Whitefriars College      Cost is $15.00 per person 
156 Park Road        Tables of up to 10 people 
Donvale, VIC 3111  Bring your own drinks and 

snacks 
 
For more information, contact:  
Sean at   skeefe@whitefriars.vic.edu.au 
                 
Invite some friends for a fun night out and help support HeartKids.  
 

100% of the money raised goes to support 
HeartKids and other community projects. 

 Congenital heart disease 
is the biggest killer of 
Australian kids under one 

 Every day in Australia 
eight babies are born with 
a heart defect.  That’s 
almost 3,000 each year. 

 Every week, four precious 
lives are lost. 

 There is no known cure 
or prevention. Once a 
Heartkid, always a 
Heartkid. 

 It’s estimated that 32,000 
children (under 18 years 
of age) are currently living 
with CHD in Australia 

 Some children acquire 
heart conditions during 
childhood, e.g. 
cardiomyopathy, 
Kawasaki disease (- 200 
p.a *) or as a result of 
rheumatic fever 

 A disproportionate 
number of indigenous 
children suffer from 
acquired heart disease. 

 Up to 20% of heart 
defects are gene-linked 
abnormalities 
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Sports Report Mr Gavin Kellar
Faculty Head - Sport

Congratulations and thank you to everyone who has participated in and assisted with Cross Country this term in the Victorian All Schools 
Championships and our Whitefriars House Cross Country competition which in the last week of term 2.

Firstly, to the students who have run in the Victorian All Schools Championships competitions at Jells Park, Albert Park and Bundoora, you all 
achieved some fantastic times and we thank you for your efforts in giving up your Saturday mornings to compete.  

The last competition will be the ACC Cross Country at Bundoora Park on Wednesday 7 September. The teams for this event will be chosen towards 
the end of term 3 from weekend carnival results and our house cross country results. We know that those selected will represent Whitefriars 
extremely well (10 competitors for each age group U/13 - Senior).

Secondly, below are our House Cross Country results and Year level winners. It was great to see so many students give the run their best effort.   
Congratulations to Brandsma House!

Place House Points

First Brandsma 428

Second Corsini 381

Third Edith Stein 377

Fourth Lisieux 373

Fifth Soreth 365

Sixth Avila 337

Seventh Trinity 320

Eighth Mantua 276

Year Level Winners

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9

1st Place:  Tom Sonderhof (11.04)   

2nd Place:  Bailey McMahon (11.05)

3rd Place:  Patrick Cotter (11.25)

1st Place:  Joel Trudgeon (10.55) 

2nd Place:  Oscar O’Connor (11.05)           

3rd Place:  Michael Silvaggi (11.25)

1st Place:  Hugh Parrott (10.25)   

2nd Place:  James Dickinson (10.30)    

3rd Place:  Liam Worner (10.38)
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Sports Report continued

Year 10 Year 11 Year 12

1st Place:  Matthew Larsen (9.41)              

2nd Place:  Bevan Fernandes (10.25)         

3rd Place:  Xavier O’Neill (10.41)

1st Place:  Scott Benedict (10.12)               

2nd Place:  Mason Witnish (10.19)             

3rd Place:  Travis Baker (11.06)

1st Place:  Robert Suller (10.24)                  

2nd Place:  Harrison White (10.27)             

3rd Place:  Patrick Lipinski (10.32)

 
“Yesterday, the Senior Basketball squad had their first games of the season, both teams 
winning emphatically against Emmanuel College. 

The firsts got off to a great start leading 10-0 off some great plays from Jack Burke within the first ninety seconds. However a drop 
in intensity led to a lack luster first half, only having a 27-13 lead against a weaker opponent. The boys came out strong in the 
second half, led by Marcus Young and Nicholas Coffield piling on points and restricting Emmanuel to very few. The firsts ended up 
winning by 60 points, (83-23). A great sign of what is to come for the season! 

Best Players: Marcus Young, Jack Burke. 

As for the seconds, they also won convincingly. Led by the play of Kyle Perrin in the first half the boys got out to a comfortable lead. Great play from 
Tyson Vanderwert and Riley Attard who consolidated this lead, never giving the inexperienced Emmanuel team a chance to win. The seconds ended 
up winning by 40 points (54-14), also a great start to this season. 

Best Players: Tyson Vanderwert, Kyle Perrin. Next week we play a strong Parade College outfit at the top gym.

 
 
 
 
 
“Senior Table Tennis began the year with a win over Emmanuel College.  

Starting off we won seven of our ten singles matches, a special mention goes to  
Roland Shang, Sam Warren, Ben Galtieri, Mike Holland, Daniel Hughes and Khoi Nguyen who won their singles games five sets to 
zero.

Our doubles teams had great success wining three of our five matches. The boys put in lots of hard work throughout the year, and it was good to see 
them get the results they deserve.

Overall it was a great day with the boys showing the first steps, in what hopes to be a successful year for Table Tennis.”  

The following information was reinforced to all College students this week regarding ACC participation. 

“Thank you to all of you for your support to our College sporting program again this year. We are very fortunate as a College to have so many 
talented sportsman and students willing to dedicate time to making our sporting program enjoyable and a success.

Being the start of term 3, I just wanted to remind you all of a couple of things regarding our College sporting program and your participation.

•	 It is an expectation that students at our College display their god given sporting talents not only outside of the school community, but 	
	 within ‘OUR’ school community. Consequently, if you are given the privilege of being selected in a Whitefriars ACC sporting side it is an 	
	 expectation that you honor that commitment; and for the ‘entire’ season.

•	 Any student wanting to be given an exemption for playing in a particular team that they have been chosen for, or on a particular week of  
	 a term; needs to do so by going through myself as the first point of contact (Head of Sport), or Mr Brad Bird as the second point of contact 	
	 (Deputy of Students). These requests are not to go to the individual coaches as they do not need this pressure put on them.

•	 Exemptions for ACC sport will not be considered on the basis of: students scheduling employment during ACC competition times, outside 	
	 sport training commitments (unless State or National), tutoring, re-sacs, or extra classes. The College provides more than enough 		

Patrick Lipinski
Basketball Captain

Daniel Watkinson
Table Tennis Captain
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Sports Report continued
	 opportunity for students to be organised enough to complete these tasks at other times.

•	 If a player is injured and unable to compete it is a College expectation that they still attend the match with their side and support.

•	 Failure to adhere with these College expectations will result in consequences (such as After School Detention, Saturday Detention, or 	
	 further if required).”

We are very fortunate at our College of the support we get from parents in enabling our boys to participate in our ACC programs. Thank you for 
supporting our ACC sport expectations listed above.

Congratulations to Harry De Koning who competed for the Bulleen Boomers under 16 side in the prestigious National Basketball Classic and came 
runners up. A wonderful achievement coming second in Australia.

Finally, just a reminder that the House Swimming Carnival will be held next Friday 22 July at Aqualink Nunawading, Fraser Place, Forest Hill from 
8.30am – 3.15pm.  Spectators are more than welcome!

If your son has been selected in any state or national sides please feel free to let me know via my email address gkellar@whitefriars.vic.edu.au so that 
I can give them recognition in this report.

For any Information regarding the ACC including Results and Ladders and Updated Fixtures/Venues go to www.accmelb.com.au

ACC Fixtures
 
 Next Week 
 For ACC Fixtures I have included the venue and the Estimated Return Time (ERT) to Whitefriars to assist parents collecting students.

Tuesday 19 July Middle School Sport
Year 9 B/Ball v. Mazenod At Whitefriars College, McPhee Gym 
Year 9 Hockey v. Mazenod At Doncaster Hockey Pitch (ERT 3.45pm)
Year 9 Table Tennis v. Mazenod At Whitefriars College, Guggenheimer Gym

Year 10 B/Ball v. Parade At Parade College, Bundoora (ERT 4.15pm)
Year 10 Hockey v. Parade K.P. Hardiman Reserve (ERT 3.45pm)
Year 10 Table Tennis v. Parade At Parade College, Bundoora (ERT 4.15pm)

Wednesday 20 July Senior Sport
Senior Basketball v. Parade (12.45pm start) At Whitefriars College, McPhee 
Gym
Senior Hockey v. Parade At Doncaster Hockey Field, 34 H7 (ERT 3.15pm)
Senior Table Tennis v. Parade At Whitefriars College, Guggenheimer Gym

Thursday 21 July Junior Sport
Year 7 (1) B/Ball v. De La Salle Maroondah Indoor Sports Centre (ERT 3.40pm)
Year 7 (1) Hockey v. De La Salle At Doncaster Hockey Field 
Year 7 (1) Table Tennis v. De La Salle At Whitefriars College, Guggenheimer 
Gym
Year 7(2) B/Ball v. St Bernards At St Bernards College Essendon (ERT 4.15pm)
Year 7(2) Hockey v. No Game
Year 7 (2) Table Tennis v. St Bernards At St Bernards College Essendon (ERT 
4.15pm)
Year 7 (3) Basketball v. Parade (3) Mill Park Basketball Stadium (ERT 4pm)

Year 8 (1) B/Ball v. Parade At Parade College, Bundoora (ERT 4.15pm) 
Year 8 (1) Hockey v. Parade K.P. Hardiman Reserve (ERT 3.45pm)
Year 8 (1) Table Tennis v. Parade At Parade College, Bundoora (ERT 4.15pm)
Year 8 (2) B/Ball v. St Bernards At Maroondah Indoor Sports Stadium
Year 8 (2) Hockey v. No Game 
Year 8 (2) Table Tennis v. St Bernards At Whitefriars College, Guggenheimer Gym

http://www.accmelb.com.au
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ACC Match Results

 

Hockey

Senior (1): 
Whitefriars 5 def. Emmanuel 2

Year 10 (1): 
Whitefriars 5 def. Emmanuel 1

Year 9 (1): 
Whitefriars 9 def. St Bedes 0 

Year 8 (1): 
Whitefriars 0 def. by St Bedes 1

Year 8 (2):No Game

Year 7 (1):No Game

Year 7 (2):No Game

 

Table Tennis

Senior (1): 
Whitefriars 10 sets 55 games def. Emmanuel 5 sets 20 games

Year 10 (1): 
Whitefriars 13 sets 58 games def. Emmanuel 2 sets 17 games

 

Basketball

Senior (1): 
Whitefriars 82 def. Emmanuel 25 

Senior (2): 
Whitefriars 54 def. Emmanuel 14

Year 10 (1): 
Whitefriars 49 def. Emmanuel 14

Year 10 (2): 
Whitefriars 49 def. Emmanuel 19

Year 9 (1): 
Whitefriars 55 def. St Bedes 42

Year 9 (2): 
Whitefriars 52 def. St Bedes 21 

Year 8 (1a): 
Whitefriars 43 def. St Bedes 17

Year 8 (1b): 
Whitefriars 29 def. St Bedes 27 

Year 8 (2a): 
Whitefriars 29 def. by Mazenod 54 

Year 8 (2b): 
Whitefriars 37 def. by Mazenod 48

Year 7 (1a):No Game

Year 7 (1b):No Game

Year 7 (2a): 
Whitefriars 24 def. Mazenod 22

Year 7 (2b): 
Whitefriars 45 def. Mazenod 11 
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